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Update from Mr Chapman  
It was such a shame to end our term with the return to remote learning provision due to COVID outbreaks 
across our class cohorts. However, I really hope that this decision prevents further transmission and allows 
all families the time to enjoy Christmas where they had planned to be. I reminded colleagues only at the end 
of last week, what a successful ‘uninterrupted’ term of learning we enjoyed between 2nd September and 8th 
December. The children have all worked extremely hard throughout this time, making pleasing progress and 
continuing to develop their WE CARE beliefs, values and approach to life and learning. I’m incredibly proud 
of; all our learners who have achieved remarkable personal and team success; colleagues in school who 
continue to demonstrate admirable levels of commitment and determination to support every child to 
succeed; and finally, I would like to thank you and our wider community for your continued support and again 
in more recent days, your engagement with remote learning. We remain hopeful of a return to school as 
planned in January 2022 and further updates dependent on host nation announcements will be 
communicated in due course prior to any return. I would like to conclude by wishing everyone a wonderful 
Christmas and a Happy New Year in the coming weeks.          
 

Reading Success  
Well done to all readers who have achieved reading merits since the last bulletin. As a school, so far since 
September, in our first term, we have collectively read and quizzed on 3,074,309 words. Also, congratulations 
to James Anders for earning 50 individual Accelerated Reader points for a second consecutive year and 
winning one of our Bronze Reading Stars.   
 

WE CARE - Headteacher Award Winners 

Congratulations to the following learners for winning our WE CARE Award on Friday 26th November 
Rosalie Heiermeier, Sunita Lewis, Joseph Missenden and Emelie Barker. 

 

Kingfisher Awards 
For outstanding conduct and empathy in school 
 

Tuesday 7th December 

 Annya Nervais Willow Marriner  Rosalie Heiermeier 
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House competitions update 
TEAM CUP Autumn (2) RESULT  

ROWLING EINSTEIN FRANK THUNBERG 

317 270 316 301 
 

Congratulations to TEAM ROWLING autumn term (2) winners 
 
TEAM READING CUP Autumn term RESULT  

ROWLING EINSTEIN FRANK THUNBERG 

156 119 160 149 

 
Congratulations to TEAM FRANK (autumn term winners)  

 
Recent Merit success: Congratulations to… 
Amelie Wallace Crystal Merit (60 Merits) 
Oliver Hall Platinum Merit (50 merits)  
Connor Gallagher Diamond Merit (40 merits) 
Rose Cunningham Gold Merit (30 merits)  

                       Maja Harrhy Bronze Merit (10 merits) 
 

 

Update from @AttenboroughSc1 Twitter  https://twitter.com/AttenboroughSc1 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We wish everyone a lovely ‘build-up’ to Christmas and thank you for the continued support of our school in 
challenging times. Merry Christmas a Happy New Year to all… and we look forward to seeing you again in the new 
year!   
 

 
This year’s whole school 

attendance = 95.9% 

Team updates 
New appointment in school. We would like to say well done to Mrs Nicola Anders who has been 
appointed as our new School Business Manager. Mrs Anders has excellent knowledge of our school 
systems and procedures and we’re sure she will prove hugely successful in her new role. Congratulations 
Mrs Anders.  
Farewell to Mrs Bassett and Lylah. On Wednesday 8th December we said farewell and good luck to Mrs 
Bassett and Lylah. Mrs Bassett was a fantastic support to our Year 1 and 2 learners and a brilliant 
colleague. We would like to wish her (and Lylah) who will be missed greatly in EYFS all the best with 
their next adventure!  
 

 

 

 

https://twitter.com/AttenboroughSc1

